## Sandown Fire Department Board of Engineers Meeting

02-Novenber, 2021

Present

Chief Michael Devine

Deputy Chief Dennis Giangregorio

Deputy Chief Wilfred Tapley

Captain Christopher Poole

Captain David Farrar

Lieutenant Mark Van Auken

Absent

Lieutenant Jeffrey Farrell

Chief Devine called the meeting to order at 18:33

The budget that will be submitted to the Board of Selectmen was discussed and it was decided to add more money to the fuel line, bringing that line total to \$5,500.00.

Chief Devine stated that the payroll was nearly complete and that he had some items to go over with the previous Chief to finalize it. Eligibility for stipends was discussed and it was determined to leave eligibility as is.

It was decided to reduce the Duty Officer rotation from 10 members to 8.

Chief Devine updated the board on the status of the ARPA radio grant submission.

The meeting was adjourned at 18:57

Submitted by Dave Farrar